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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0489 would establish the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (“DNRP”) Administration Fund.

SUMMARY

Historically, the DNRP Administration Fund was budgeted in the Solid Waste Division. The Proposed Ordinance would establish a separate fund for this appropriation unit. Executive staff state this will provide additional clarity and transparency for the fund.

BACKGROUND 

The Executive’s proposed 2019-2020 Budget includes a newly-created Department of Natural Resources and Parks Administration Fund.  Previous budgets have housed DNRP Administration as a cost center within the Solid Waste Division budget.  That structure, according to the Executive, presented challenges in monitoring, accounting and budgeting for both DNRP Administration and for Solid Waste, and resulted in a less transparent view of the DNRP Administration budget.  The Executive is recommending separating the account out as an independent fund for the first time; this is intended to allow for more transparent budgeting, accounting and monitoring.  

KCC 4A.200.020 requires creation of such funds by ordinance.

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0489
Proposed Ordinance 2018-0489 provides for the creation of the DNRP Administration Fund, as a first tier special revenue fund; the DNRP Director is to be the fund manager.  All receipts for administration charges for climate change initiatives and other administrative functions are to be deposited in the fund.  Fund revenues are only to be used to support the department’s management, operations, and other administrative functions associated with the countywide climate action plan and other department administrative functions.  



ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0489 provides Council authorization for the creation of the Department of Natural Resources Administration Fund, consistent with the requirements of  KCC 4A.200.020.  According to Executive staff, the creation of the fund as a stand-alone fund is intended to provide for more transparent budgeting, monitoring and accounting for Department administration functions.  

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2018-0489
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1. Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
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